
 
  
 

  

 
Town of Monroe 

Po Box 63  
Monroe, N.H. 03771 
Phone 603-638-2644 

Fax 603-638-2021 
Email: monroeselectmen@monroenh.org 

 
SELECTMEN MEETING Minutes 

November 19 2024 
 
 
Selectmen Present: Justin Bradshaw, Oren Remick , John Blanchard 
 
 
The Board of Selectmen meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Oren Remick. 

 
1. Approval of the November 12, 2024 Selectmen Meeting Minutes.  Oren moved and John 

seconded to approve the November 12, 2024 minutes  The motion carried. 
 

2. Public – none 
 
3. Discussion items. 
 

a. Woodsville Ambulance Service – Justin attended the meeting in Woodsville,  He 
provided an update.  Each town is charged the same per capita charge.  The new 
contracts are below for approval. 
  

b. Dog complaint – 2 signed letters have been received complaining about barking dogs.  
Diane stated the attorneys are currently updating our policy regarding enforcement.  
Will address further once the policy has been updated. 
  

c. Diane noted that Town has spent nearly all of the budget with still another month to 
go.  This is due to the July 10, 2024 rainstorm.  A Public Hearing explaining the 
overspending of the budget and approval of the overspending will take Place on 
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Tuesday, December 3 at 7 p.m.  The plan is to pay the funds from the surplus and 
then replenish the surplus fund when funds from FEMA are received. 

 
The Selectmen stated the regular payments will be made between now and the end of 
the year as always. 
 

4. Items for Approval  - all items were approved. Except 1  
 

a. Payroll Manifest – Regular/Election 
b. Accounts Payable Manifest – General Fund/Water Fund 
c. Accounts Payable Manifest – General Fund – storm related. 
d. Ambulance Service Contract 
e. Request for Town Hall Usage (3 request – 2 were approved, 1 was denied due to not 

being an intown business) 
f. Building Permit 
g. Petition and Pole License for NHEC 
h. Intent to Cut  
 

 
Justin moved to adjourn the meeting, Oren seconded the motion, and the meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,  
Diane Gibson Smith  
Administrative Assistant 
 


